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Minutes

LGBT+ Conservatives AGM 
Room 6, Canada Water, Library, 21 Surrey Quays Road, London Se16 7AR
Date:
25th March 2017, 2pm
Present:

Colm Howard-Lloyd as Chairman 
Secretary:

Niall McDougall


Officers:

All present

Apologies:

Catherine Hennigan
Richard Salt



Charles Heslop



Michael Pudney




Matthew Wharton




Malcolm Reid

Craig Smith

Jackie Saunders

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS


No comments
MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES


N/A
OPENING REMARKS
CHL welcomed guests. 
Noted hugely successful programme at conference. 

CHL was pleased with fundraising for candidates fund, and supporting Sean Anstee for Mayor of London. 
Noted the financials in good health, and that there had been plenty of donations to the candidates’ fund.

Thanked guests and members for their support over the last five years. Also expressed gratitude for the support from officers.

Thanked the deputy chairperson, Matthew Green, as incoming chairman and was looking forward to Matthew’s stewardship.
FINANCE FEPORT (CHL)

Financial year ends December. 
Noted spend on conference was lean.

Spend on Prides: Brighton Pride spend was to high, and had no support from the local association.

Year-end finance was with a positive balance.

Candidates fund: Fundraiser a few weeks ago raised just under £4000.

Noted that Sean Anstee was grateful for the contribution towards the Mayoral campaign.

Sean Anstee comments: AGM cost was £495 last year, but included Ruth Davidson campaign.

Noted that there was a small spend on AGM this year.

Noted Alex Williams, Altringham conservatives, will approve the statement subject to audit

ELECTIONS
No positions contested. No objections.
OTHER RESOLUTIONS
Vote to remove Christopher Biggins as a patron, due to racist comments. Approved by members.
NEW CHAIRMAN’S ADDRESS
Matthew Green (MG) thanked the members, and said how proud he was to have worked with Colm.

Noted how the organisation was managed in a far more professional manner than three years prior.

MG noted the organisation was a lot stronger now than prior to his tenure MG said he was looking forward to building on that work, making the organisation a stronger one. M also noted he was in support with CHL over the proposed name change of the organisation, and that the name change better suited the work of the association.
MG’s number one priority: to increase the number of female members.  MH encouraged members to invite females to the events, and also noted that we would not be holding events in Soho gay bars from now. MG suggested that we should temper ourselves as gay men to make the environment friendlier for women members. MG felt out best innovation was the candidates’ fund but noted that of the £15k we had given to out candidate, none had been diverted to women. A small amount had been given to Ruth Davidson. MG said that we should try utilising the funds we had to attract women to the organisation, and that we should try to be more inclusionary. MG said that these priorities would be sent out to the officers.
Forth-coming events: In two weeks time we have the candidates' campaign day for Andy Street Mayor West Midlands. 8th April.

In five weeks time (the 29th): Campaign day for Sean Anstee Metro as Metro Mayor.

Committed to take part in Prides for London and Manchester and that the organisation would be offering support for other Prides’ associations. Leaflet should be sent out to all MPs to take part in their local Pride parades.

Member’s of Brighton and Hove: we shall help support pride.

CLOSING REMARKS

None


Meeting closed at 2:30pm
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